
 

Military and Veteran Status Now Protected under California 
Employment Discrimination Law
Date: 10.18.2013

California Governor Jerry Brown (D) has signed an amendment to the California Fair Employment and Housing 
Act (“FEHA”), Cal. Civ. Code § 12920 et seq., to include military or veteran status as a class protected from 
employment discrimination. The law defines “military or veteran status” as “a member or veteran of the United 
States Armed Forces, United States Armed Forces Reserve, the United States National Guard, and the California 
National Guard.” The new law would allow employers to inquire regarding an applicant’s or employee’s military or 
veteran status for the purpose of awarding a veteran’s preference as permitted by law. The new law takes effect 
on January 1, 2014.

California employers should consider updating their nondiscrimination policies and employment applications to 
include military or veteran status as a protected class. 

For more information on this or other workplace developments, please contact Mark S. Askanas, at (415) 394-
9400 or AskanasM@jacksonlewis.com, or the Jackson Lewis attorney with whom you regularly work. 
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Jackson Lewis LLP represents management exclusively in workplace law and related litigation. Our attorneys are 
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federal courts and administrative agencies. For more information, please contact the attorney(s) listed or the 
Jackson Lewis attorney with whom you regularly work.
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